
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

February 4th, 2019
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioner’ of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Harmon.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 11th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of January 7th, 2019 were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Thomson, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Gubrud, Chief Berg, Assistant Chief Miner and Secretary Berg.  Lieutenant Jeff Olson was also present.      
Correspondence: None
Old Business:  

Community Meeting – There was a brief discussion on what should be on the agenda for the community meeting on March 4th.   
EMS Agreement – There is a meeting at Jeff Sargent’s on Thursday for all the county fire commissioners who are wishing to make changes to the agreement.  

PSE Agreement – Commissioner Harmon met with the representative from PSE to go over the agreement.  He did not see any issues in the agreement, as they are just placing new poles.  Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to approve the PSE easement.  Commissioner Thomson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Generator – Commissioner Harmon is going to check with Banner Bank to see if they have an extra generator in one of the branches they are closing.
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2019.
New Business:
Paid Family Leave Act – Commissioner Thomson made a motion to have the District pay the full employee portion for the Family Leave Act for the employee. Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Chief’s Report: 
· Air Packs were supposed to be shipped yesterday.  We will need to pay the 5% portion next month.
· Air Pack Brackets – Chief Berg will order brackets to mount the new air packs.

· Marathon – Firefighter Bill Vervaart is going to ask Marathon for a grant for additional air packs needed for the ladder truck.

· Station Air Dryer – There is a cracked coil inside the air dryer.  A new one will cost around $1,800.

· Electrical Work – Chief Berg would l like to add a few drop cords in the bays instead of using the extension cords they have been using.  
· Inspection – The Fire Marshal completed his inspection.

· Banquet – February 23rd catered by Steve Williams.

· Medical Coats – Chief Berg would like to order 6 new medical coats for smaller firefighters.

· EVIP Class – Phill Zimmerman, Adam Englund, Jeff Olson and Scott Bartok held an EVIP class last month.
· Region 3 – Several firefighters attended the Region 3 training last weekend.

· Kamloops – The commissioners have offered all the options they can think of.   They are not sure what else they can do for them.
· Walker Valley ORV – Chief Berg will be having a discussion with Chief Brice to find out the plan for the ORV park.
Public Comments:  None
Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 2552-2559 and EFTPS in the amount of $4,037.71 and accounts payable check #s 2560-2577 in the amount of $7,092.62. Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Steve Harmon, Commissioner Chair


